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10.

d.

107 N Jackson properts

Mr Hembree addressed City Council about the fact he is purchasing the property at 107 N Jackson were there is a known
casement issue. |lembree stated that he is going to tear the home down and in hopes that he will be able to put in Duplexes
on that property if it passes with Planning and Zoning. Luke asked if the City would help with half of the demolition cost
of a total of $8000.00. City Council discussed this and they don’t want people to think that we will always do this but
being as there is an casement issue. this would help the City also.

Judd McComuck made a motion to cover up to SH4000 10 help with the demolion of 107 N Juckson contingent on the sule
of the home.

Viatt Rulinke seconded the motion.

Motion carried with 3 Aves 0 Nuys

At this time. Mavor Pralle took back over the mecting.

COMMITTEE, COMMISSION AND DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

a.

Mayoral Report

I'im shared a thank vou letter from the Rock Creek after prom for the donation the City made. Mr Pralle also wanted to
thank Shawn Cheever for everything he has done for the Planning and Zoning Committee over the past few years.

City Council

Debby Werth said that safe routes to school grant has been sent out and we should hear something around the 1% of July.
Judd McCormack talked about the confercnce that he went to in Manhattan for Elected Personnel. 1t was very informative
and he will be getting copies to Council about up-coming changes with the Legislation.

Law Enforcement

Chief Trechter had a few things from his written report that he would like to talk to Council about. First item was to get an
ok to open up the tull time position to uncertified officers to try and get more applicants. City Council was in agreeance to
this request.

Chief also talked about a program that the Police Office started using and there are more costs involved in order for the
program to run correctly. Trechter explained that this is not 2 mandatory change but that area Departements are making the
switch and eventually we will need to have it. The initial cost is $4721.44 and then a yearly cost ot $1720.00.

Debby Werth made a motion to approve the initial cost of $4721.44 and the yearly cost of $1720.00 for the software.

Matt Ruhnke seconded the motion.

Motion carried with 4 Ayes () Nays

Planning and Zoning Committee Reports

Shawn Cheever talked about the workshops that were held to keep the Comprehensive Plan updated and moving forward.
Mr Cheever stated that Cody Liming will be taking over as Planning and Zoning Chair for the City of St George. Cheever
also asked that Council think about having legal counsel at Planning and Zoning meetings to make sure that things are done
correctly and to avoid any future issues. Planning will be working on getting the 1984 codes up to date.

Treasurers Report

NA

Administration Report

NA

Water/Sewer Report

NA

City Operations Report

NA

Saint George Community Enrichment Team

Working on KA Wnsas Fest. have a music lineup. Cody had questions about having a beer tent and how to look into
making this happen. The next meeting is schedules for June 1. 2022.

OPEN COMMENTS:

Russell Kalcik approached City Council about an issue on Third Street. The drainage isn’t working correctly and it creating a wash
out that he is afraid that a child or car will eventually fall in. With the ball fields on both sides of his home and people parking along
the strect with it continuing to wash away it may also eventually start taking part of the road with it. He brought a couple pictures to
Council so that they could see what he was describing. Mayor Pralle said that he would talk to the City Operator and put this on the
top of the list to get taken care of.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

ADJOURNMENT:

Matt Ruhnke made a motion to adjourn.
Judd McCormack seconded the motion.
Motion carried with 4 Ayes 0 Nays



